
MEETING MINUTES - review of Q2 2021 

Defined Benefit Plans - Pensions, OPEB, LOSAP 

August 11, 2021, 9:45 

Room 124C, Human Resources 

In attendance: 

Marquette Associates (Investment Consultant) 

Lauren Cellucci, CIMA, Vice President 

Pension Committee Members present: 

Robert Burk, Comptroller 

Tim Burke, County Attorney 

Kim Frock, HR Director 

Werner Mueller, Retirement Plans Manager 

OPEB members present: 

Rob Burk, Comptroller 

Werner Mueller, Retirement Plans Manager 

Timothy A. League, Director of Fiscal Affairs of CCC 

Chris Hartlove, CFO, Board of Education 

Talking points from Lauren: 

Unable to attend: 

Ted Zaleski, Director of Management & Budget 

Charles Beckhardt, Technology Services 

• Q2 GDP growth was forecasted by economists to be 9.1%, but it came in at 6.5%. Comsumer

spending remained strong, however, the disruptions across many supply chains have

continued.

• Inflation continues due to those supply chain issues and high demand. Getting an inflation

spike is not uncommon, however, coming out of a crisis.

• US Equities and International Equities were up 8.2% and 5.5%, respectively, in Q2. Emerging

Market Equities were up 5%, underperforming both US and International. China is struggling

with regulatory concerns. High-Yield Bonds were up 2.7% for the quarter. This asset class

should fare well since the credit side of businesses are also doing well.

• While P/E ratios remain historically high, strong earnings are driving the equity market higher.

In the real estate space, the retail and office sectors continue to struggle.

• All asset class weightings across all DB plans are within the Policy range. The County made its

annual contributions across all Plans in early July. Those funds have already been invested.

• In Q2, The County Pension Plan investment returns are in the 37th percentile within the Public

DB $SOM - $2S0M category.




